Pathfinders Take Aim for a Great Year!

Your Campion church Pathfinder ministry is off to a great start and looking forward to a year of fun, friends and following our Master Guide – Jesus!  This year’s group consists of 23 Pathfinders full of energy and adventure.  Our club had a blast on Sunday, August 27th at the Lon Hagler Archery Range learning and perfecting their archery skills.  The first half of the day, Pathfinders were instructed on archery history, parts of the bow, safety, and form.  After lunch, the kids were challenged with a variety of shooting targets including a Willian Tell style target with an apple on its head.  Both Colton and Amelia hit the apple spot on!  Everyone really enjoyed themselves and learned quickly under the great instruction of Natalie Barton. 

From aiming arrows at targets, the Pathfinders then aimed the telescope into the night sky for the Star Honor.  Stephen Turk, our clubs outdoor leader and AY Instructor, has been teaching in a fun hands on the way all about the stars, planets and the universe.  From the church field, they have already seen the craters of the moon close up, the rings of Saturn, and Jupiter!  The club will be rounding off their learning experience with a trip to the Big Thompson Little Observatory in Berthoud and a final look into a unpolluted (by light) night sky at Glacier View Ranch, during our fall campout. 

Next, the Pathfinder club will take aim at the church service – On Sabbath, October 7, the Pathfinder club is inviting you to be part of Pathfinder Sabbath.  We will have singing, children’s story, special music, and the sermon.  Pathfinder Sabbath is an opportunity to introduce our church family to the ministry arm of Pathfinders and demonstrate that the future of their church is in good hands. If you enjoyed the privilege of being a Pathfinder, we invite you to wear your yellow Pathfinder scarf and slide to represent and support the Pathfinder way. 
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